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         Borough of  Lindenwold 

           15 N. White Horse Pike Lindenwold, N.J. 08021 

   856 - 783 - 2121 

       MESSAGE FROM THE MAYOR 

          I am pleased to present our Fall/Winter Newsletter.  
                               Please take the time to read and enjoy this edition                                      
                    of the newsletter from cover to cover as it is full of                               
          wonderful information about Lindenwold. 

As your Mayor, I’m eager to hear from you should you have any 
questions/concerns. Please do not hesitate to call either my office at 
856-783-2121 ext. 236 or email me at rroach@lindenwold.net. 

 

Thank you for choosing Lindenwold Borough as your residence and 
for making it a great place to Live, Work, and Play. 

 Mayor Richard E. Roach, Jr. 

TO REPORT A CONCERN OR TO REQUEST BULK PICK UP IS NOW AVAILABLE ON 

     THE BOROUGH WEBSITE:  

 

https://eforms-main.govpilot.com/NJ/lindenwold 

 

 

Report a Concern 

Report a concern is not an emergency reporting system. 
If your issue or concern involves an immediate risk to life or personal safety, Call 9-1-1 immediately. All 
request will be reviewed and addressed in accordance with Borough of Lindenwold policies and within the 

limits of available resources. 

 

 

Bulk Pickup Request 
(Also Scrap Metal, Stumps & Logs, Asphalt & Concrete) 

http://www.lindenwoldnj.gov
mailto:rroach@lindenwold.net
https://eforms-main.govpilot.com/NJ/lindenwold
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     BOROUGH OF LINDENWOLD 

www.lindenwoldnj.gov 

Comcast Channel 192 

 

MAYOR AND COUNCIL MEMBERS 

 

Richard E. Roach, Jr. …………………..Mayor  

   COUNCIL MEMBERS 

Council President: Cheryle Randolph-Sharpe  

Councilwoman Linda Hess 

                   Councilman Walter Lenkowski 

 Councilman Raymond Morrisey 

  Councilwoman Odessa Patton 

   Councilwoman Sandra Sinon 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Borough Hall..15 N. White Horse Pike–856 -783-2121 

Police Department…….….….2001 Egg Harbor Road 

              Administration – 856-784-7566 

Public Works ...861 Gibbsboro Road – 856-783-1848 

Sewer Utility….861 Gibbsboro Road – 856-783-4400 

         After Hours – 856-783-1333 

Library ….…..310 E. Linden Avenue – 856-784-5602 

Lindenwold School District ……801 Egg Harbor Rd. 

           856-783-0276 

Lindenwold Board of Fire Commissioners 

801 Scott Avenue ..……….………….…856-346-0935 

 

 

 

 

 

Lindenwold Police Department 

Chief Michael McCarthy, Jr.  
  

2001 Egg Harbor Road 
Lindenwold, NJ 08021 

 

9-1-1 - Emergency 

  (856) 784-7566 - Office 

(856) 784 - 4800 - Non Emergency 

 

Councilman Raymond Morrisey, Councilwoman  Sandra 

Sinon, David Cappozzi (Solicitor), Councilwoman Odessa 

Patton, Dawn S. Thompson (Business Administrator), 

Councilwoman Linda Hess, Councilman Walter            

Lenkowski, Council President Cheryle Randolph-Sharpe, 

Mayor Richard E. Roach, Jr.  

Spanish Translation Services: 

Notice to residents    

Dear Residents, 

This is just a reminder that the      

Lindenwold Police Department has 

bilingual (Spanish) Police officers,  

Detectives and Clerks ready to assist 

with any police related matter.  

In recognition of  Breast Cancer             

Awareness Month, our  officers and  

    clerks are wearing

                      pink badges or          

                      ribbons. In addition      

                      they have donated   

                      to this cause. 

 

 

 

 

You can educate yourself on what you 
can do to be proactive with breast 
health knowledge, early detection 
saves lives!                                         
https://www.nationalbreastcancer.org 

http://www.lindenwoldnj.gov
You%20can%20educate%20yourself%20on%20what%20you%20can%20do%20to%20be%20proactive%20with%20breast%20health%20https:/www.nationalbreastcancer.org
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Police Department Earns Accreditation 

The Lindenwold Police Department has achieved Accredi-
tation from the New Jersey State Association of Chiefs of 
Police (NJSACOP). The foundation of Accreditation lies in 
the adoption of standards containing a clear statement of 
professional objectives. Participating agencies conduct a 

thorough self-analysis to determine how existing                 
operations can be adapted to meet these standards and 
objectives. When the procedures are in place, a team of 

trained, independent assessors verifies that the applicable 
standards have been successfully implemented. This          

Accreditation certification will last 3 years, at which time 
we will again go through the re-accreditation process. 

Chief McCarthy Graduation from FBI National Academy  

On September 14, 2023, Chief Michael McCarthy Jr.        
graduated as a member of the 287th session of the FBI      

National Academy. The graduation took place at  the          
National Academy in Quantico, Virginia. Chief McCarthy is 

the third officer in department history to complete this    
prestigious program. Nationally, fewer than one percent of 

officers have the opportunity to attend the program. 
 

Internationally known for its academic excellence, the       
National Academy offers ten weeks of advanced communi-
cation, leadership, and fitness training. Participants must 

have proven records as professionals within their agencies 
to attend. On average, these officers have 21 years of law 

enforcement experience and usually return to their agencies 
to serve in executive-level positions. 

Deputy Chief  Cavallaro Retirement 

Please join us in congratulating Deputy Chief Michael Cavallaro 
on his retirement after 25 years of service. Inspired by his father 

who was a Trooper, D/C Cavallaro joined the ranks of the            
department in January of 1997. He remained in the patrol division 
until May of 2003 when he was assigned to the Detective Bureau. 

In March of 2007, he was promoted to Sergeant in the patrol          
division. In July of 2013, he was promoted to Lieutenant and      

assigned to the Detective Bureau and Internal Affairs. In                          
February of 2020, he was promoted to Captain. In that role, he  

supervised all day to day operations of the Department and was 
the primary Training Officer. In  March of 2022, he was promoted 

to the rank of Deputy Chief and assigned as the Department’s 
first accreditation manager. D/C Cavallaro successfully  navi-

gated the Department through the accreditation process and we 
received accreditation status in June of 2023. We thank him for 

his dedicated service and wish him a long and healthy retirement.  
Congratulations D/C Cavallaro! 

https://www.facebook.com/NJSACOP?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXEH9Kx7lFKDGUQDsXz97TCfCHxXJ5BA7vgOxnR-hTXuaAfiskHa-Ba00Tptoz1B__bEIca-mF2cmu5EPK6xcXFMBC4fjrM7gbbjei5lyd35N9HNPtXf4zVOii5KoWonAilzidny04KIHLgZotXduoMGZVapvqYWY7_2woEN-xaZ17yPL6d1egdLBrH_kmwYrDDgQVv5l7X9vqoOA9
https://www.facebook.com/NJSACOP?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXEH9Kx7lFKDGUQDsXz97TCfCHxXJ5BA7vgOxnR-hTXuaAfiskHa-Ba00Tptoz1B__bEIca-mF2cmu5EPK6xcXFMBC4fjrM7gbbjei5lyd35N9HNPtXf4zVOii5KoWonAilzidny04KIHLgZotXduoMGZVapvqYWY7_2woEN-xaZ17yPL6d1egdLBrH_kmwYrDDgQVv5l7X9vqoOA9
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RESOLUTION 2023:175   

 Curfew and Hours for Halloween 

 

 WHEREAS, there currently exists a curfew 
for the Borough of Lindenwold residents seven-
teen (17) years of age and under, and 

 WHEREAS, it is necessary to amend this 
curfew for Monday, October 30, 2023 through 
Wednesday, November 1, 2023 for Halloween. 

 WHEREAS, it is also necessary to                
designate the time for Trick or Treating in the 
Borough of Lindenwold, and 

 WHEREAS, the hours will be from 4:00 
pm until 8:00 pm on Tuesday, October 31, 2023. 

 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by 
the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Linden-
wold that the curfew hours for Monday, October 
30, 2023 through Wednesday, November 1, 2023 
inclusive shall be from 8:00 p.m. until 6:00 a.m. 
prevailing time each night. 
 

NOW, THEREFORE,  
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED  
that the hours for  
Trick or Treating be  
4:00 pm until 8:00 pm.  

 

http://www.lindenwoldnj.gov
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Prescription Drop Off  Box  

(MedReturn)  
 

 

Do your part to fight the opioid epidemic by disposing 
your unused or expired prescription    medication in 

the MedReturn drop box.  
 

Location: Lindenwold Police Department -       

Admin. Lobby Times: Monday-Friday,       
9:00am-4:00pm (Closed on Holidays)                               

For more information please email:  
awalls@Lindenwoldpd.com  

 

The State of New Jersey 

mandates all dogs and    

cats must have current 

rabies vaccinations     

pursuant to Statute 

NJSA 4: 19-15.2. Every 

pet owner must license 

their pet yearly in  January. Pets that are 

spayed/neutered are $15.00 or non-spayed/

neutered are $20. A late fee of $25 will be ap-

plied after March 31. For your convenience, 

the  application is available on the Borough 

website.  

Pursuant to NJSA 4: 19-15.1, the rabies       
vaccination certificate must be valid thru     

October 31 of the current  year. The               
Department of Health states that administering 

this  vaccine before the expired date does not        
adversely affect the animals. Guide to Preven-
tion and  Cruelty laws 4:22-26 are available at 

the Clerk's Office.  

Did you update your driver’s 

license to your new                     

Lindenwold address? 

New Jersey requires you to notify your 

state’s Department of Motor  Vehicles about 

your change of address within a set time pe-

riod (some states allow up to 30 days but 

others impose deadlines of 10 days – or 

less). Generally, though, you won’t need to 

get a new license. In most states, it will be 

enough to submit a change of address 

online and print for your records. This up-

dates your address in the DMV database 

even though your license will still have your 

old address. DMV no longer issues a sticker. 

  

Below is the website address for NJ  Motor 

Vehicle Commission/address change: 

https://mymvc.state.nj.us/address-change/ 

Lindenwold Fire          
Department 

Free Smoke Alarm  
Inspection & Installation  

One of the most important fire safety          
devices for the home is a smoke alarm. It is       
estimated that a third of smoke alarms are 

not working, often due to the failure to       
replace a worn out battery. If you need a 

smoke alarm or are not sure that yours are 
in proper working order, please call to 

schedule an appointment. If it needs to be 
replaced the Fire Department will install a 
10-year long life battery powered smoke 

alarm free of charge.  
 

                                      Every home needs                                     
                     working smoke alarms!                

 

 

 

Please call us at (856) 346-0935. 

 DOG & CAT  

LICENSES  

In an effort to stop the abuse 
and diversion of prescription 
drugs, Lindenwold residents 
are encouraged to dispose of 

their unused medications 
safely and securely. The    

medications will then safely & 
properly be destroyed. 

The drop off boxes accepts 
solid pharmaceuticals such 
as pills, capsules, patches, 
and pet medications. They 

cannot accept inhalers,    
syringes or liquids. 

http://www.lindenwoldnj.gov
https://mymvc.state.nj.us/address-change/
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Lindenwold Board of Fire Commissioners  

(856) 346-0935 
801 Scott Avenue  

Lindenwold, NJ 08021  

Lindenwold Fire Department 

Winter Holiday Safety 

Winter holidays are a time for families and friends to get together. But that also means a greater risk 

for fire. Following a few simple tips will ensure a happy and fire-safe holiday season. 

 Be careful with holiday decorations. Choose decorations that are flame resistant or                                         

flame retardant.  

 Keep lit candles away from decorations and other things that can burn. 

 Keep children and pets away from lit candles. 

 Stay in the kitchen when cooking on the stovetop. 

Some simple steps can prevent most heating-related fires from happening: 

 Keep anything that can burn at least three feet away from heating equipment, like the     

furnace, fireplace, wood stove, or portable space heater. 

 Have a three-foot “kid-free zone” around open fires and space heaters.  

 Never use your oven to heat your home.   

Chiminea and Outdoor Fireplace Safety 
 

The use of Chimineas and outdoor fireplaces is becoming increasingly popular in backyards                    

throughout Lindenwold. The use of chimineas are allowed under the state fire code, however;                            

there are restrictions that residents need to be aware of.  Keeping to the requirements and                          

safety tips will ensure a safe and enjoyable outdoor experience. 

General Safety Practices: 

Locate the fireplace at least fifteen (15) feet away from your house. 

Maintain a minimum distance of three (3) feet from any combustible    

material or item. 

Do not use during a high wind condition. 

The fireplace should be located on a non-combustible surface such as a 

brick or concrete patio. 

Never use a flammable liquid to start the fire.  

Prior to removing ashes, allow them to cool for at least twenty four (24) 

hours. Keep the ashes in a metal waste can with a tight fitting metal lid 

and keep it AWAY FROM THE HOUSE.  

http://www.lindenwoldnj.gov/fire-department


    www.lindenwoldnj.gov/library                              Page  7 

Fiction & Non Fiction  Books for all ages ~  Computers with  Internet 

access, Microsoft  Office with Printers ~ Computerized Checkout & 

Book Search ~ Copy & Fax  Service ~ Scanning  Service ~ Dvd’s ~ 

Best Sellers ~ Large Print Books ~  Notary Public  Service ~    Wireless 

Service ~ Children’s Craft Programs ~ Free  Wi-Fi ~  Children’s             

Bi-lingual & Spanish Books ~ Research,  Homework, & Study Area ~  

Large Print Books ~ Online Book  Catalog 

 www.lindenwoldnj.gov/library  

 

Lindenwold Library 
310 E. Linden Avenue 

856-784-5602 

library@lindenwold.net 

Hours 
Tues., Wed., Fri.: 9:00am—5:00pm 

Thurs.: 9:00am—7:00pm 

Saturday: 10:00am—2:00pm 
 

www.lindenwoldnj.gov/library
www.lindenwoldnj.gov/library


lt is very important to have house numbers. A minimum of 4" and visible from the street to avoid   

violation. Code S92-1  

Each unit in the multi-family dwelling must have numbers or letters installed above or next to all exte-

rior doors or patio entrances, front, back, and side. Code 92-3 B (2)  

Businesses need numbers or letters a minimum of 4" on front and back doors. Code 92-3 B (3)  

Winter is on its way. Please repair and/or replace damaged sidewalks, driveways and aprons. Code 

S190-73. Zoning permit or street opening permit required. Call 856-783-2121 ext. 223  

All sidewalks must be clear of ice and snow within 12 hours of daylight after the storm. Code S296-33  

To report a violation call 856-783-2121 ext. 248 or ext. 224 for Spanish 

  

CONSTRUCTION: Permits are required but not limited to new homes, additions, above/in ground 

pools, hot tubs, garage or basement, new or replaced HVAC, electrical service upgrades,  

water/sewer connections, pole barns, sheds, decks, demolition and change of use. For more                

information call 856-783-2121 ext. 225  

Please note that the New Jersey Contractors' Registration Act requires that all Home Improvement 

Contractors be registered with the NJ Department of Consumer Affairs. Make sure any contractor 

you hire is registered, licensed, and insured. Permits cannot be issued to a Home Improvement                   

Contractor who is not registered with the State of New Jersey.  

lt is the contractor's responsibility for the removal/disposal of all debris.  

MERCANTILE LICENSE: Any new, existing, or change in ownership of business must file for a 

mercantile license. call 856-783-2121 ext. 223  

HOUSING: All rental properties must be registered and inspected before a tenant takes occupancy. 

Call 856-783-2121 ext. 224.  

All sales of residential properties must apply for CCO/CTT inspection. Call 856-783-2121 ext. 224  

SOLICITORS: Must apply for a license. Solicitors are only permitted to solicit between 10:00 am - 

6:00 pm. lf a solicitor comes to your door, always ask to see the license issued from Lindenwold. lf 

they do not provide it, call the police. Should you have any questions, eall 856-783-2121 ext. 223  

 

DUMPSTERS: Permit needed for Street placement Code 220-14 call 856-783-2121 ext. 223  
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LINDENWOLD DEPARTMENT OF CODE ENFORCEMENT 

15 N. White Horse Pike 
Lindenwold, New Jersey 08021 
856-783-2121 Ext. 223 or 224 

www.lindenwoldnj.gov/code-enforcement-housing
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 Lindenwold Public School District  
  801 Egg Harbor Rd.        

Lindenwold, NJ  08021 

 Phone: 856-784-4071  
 https://www.lindenwold.k12.nj.us 

 

The Lindenwold Board of Education, at it’s September 25, 2023 board meeting, awarded 

the construction of the new Early Childhood Center(ECC) to Dinallo Construction                

Corporation. The new ECC project planning began back in March 2020 and has taken many 

hours of design and preparation to get to this point. The construction award is within the 

budget that was presented to voters at the bond referendum in January 2022 and the           

project has had zero impact on the school tax levy. We are very excited to begin building 

this modern-day facility to house our preschool, kindergarten and first grade students. In 

addition, this project will allow us to move our fifth-grade students from the middle school 

into the elementary schools, thus creating much needed space at the middle school        

location. The building is anticipated to be ready for our staff and students in                     

September 2025!  

 

In addition, the District was recently awarded $28,811,823 as part of the State of NJ School 

Construction Funding Awards. The NJ School Development Authority awarded $450       

million to 261 districts across the state and Lindenwold received the largest award in the 

state. We will use these funds to complete Heating, Ventilation and Air Conditioning 

(HVAC) improvements at all buildings as well as replace the majority of the roofs at all 

school building locations.  

Dr. Kristin P. O'Neil  

Superintendent of Schools  

 

Kathleen Huder  
Business Administrator  

https://www.lindenwold.k12.nj.us/
https://www.lindenwold.k12.nj.us/
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 Lindenwold High School Alumus, Shiane Salabie (Class of 2014), collaborated with the Lindenwold        

Administration to develop this beautiful mural which is featured in our “History” hallway. The mural 

has been entitled, “The American Dream.”  

The official unveiling of the mural took place on October 19, 2023 during our Hispanic Heritage Night 

which will run from 6pm – 8pm at Lindenwold High School. Ms. Salabie was present to share her 

work with the community throughout that evening.  

Ms. Salabie was also recently featured on Fox 29 for being an author/illustrator of children’s litera-

ture. She shared her published books with the students of her alma mater – School 5 Elementary 

School in Lindenwold New Jersey.  

 

 THE STORY OF THE MURAL – THE AMERICAN DREAM  

For many of our students and their families, Lindenwold is a place of opportunity. It is for many, the 

21st century American Dream. Our students believe through hard work and education, that anything 

is possible. One of these students, Shiane Salabie, the mural’s artist (Class of 2014) immigrated to the 

US with her parents from Jamaica at 4 years old. She walked these halls as a student, not knowing she 

would one day use her artistic gifts to tell not only her story, but the story of so many.  

“The American Dream” mural is a graphic storyline of 3 major time periods of American migration. It 

begins with the early 19th Century European wave of immigration with imagery of The New York  

skyline, The Statue of Liberty, and families arriving on the docks chasing “The American Dream.” The 

Middle cluster focuses on The Great Migration as Black families broke free from the oppressive agri-

cultural lifestyle of the “Jim Crow” South. Families packed their cars, loaded onto trains, and chased 

“The American Dream” into the Northern industrial factories. The final cluster depicts our more re-

cent Latinx immigration movement with colorful cultural imagery, leading to 3 current LHS students 

and our Lion now living, “The American Dream” - Paul Maggi  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=s8Lx4JmCG5o  

https://www.lindenwold.k12.nj.us/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=s8Lx4JmCG5o
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 Lindenwold Public School District  
 Community Partnerships  

                                 Mrs. Amber Callow is entering her second year as Lindenwold Public Schools’                

                         Community & Inclusion Coordinator. In her second year, she is looking to build                 

                         upon the success of the previous school year, while continuing to broaden the 

district and community’s partnerships. The first large-scale district/family engagement event is His-

panic Heritage Night scheduled for Thursday, October 19th at Lindenwold High School. The event 

will feature community outreach tables hosted by the Lindenwold Police Department and Linden-

wold Fire Department, authentic food from local staples La Esperanza and El Salvadoreno, and live 

music from Nivel Alto, which is fronted by LHS 2020 graduate Bryan 

Towards the end of 2023, the District plans to partner with the Borough 

and other community organizations to offer Holiday food and assistance to        

Lindenwold Families. Last Holiday Season, Project E.L.F. and “Shop with a 

Cop” provided holiday gifts to over 200 Lindenwold students.  

In February, the District plans to hold its second large-scale family          

engagement event for Black History Month, following in the footsteps of 

our first  ever Juneteenth Celebration at the end of the 2023 school year.  

In March, we will again open our doors to Board of Education members,  

council members, Borough employees, and parents for Read Across     

America Week, while inviting school staff to “Bring Their Child to Work” in 

April.  

The District will round out the school - year by celebrating our College,      

Military, Trade-School and Career-bound Seniors, and by hosting a third 

large-scale district/family engagement event in the late Spring.  

The District is committed to growing our community partnerships with our  

family year by year.  

According to Amazon, “The Amazon Future Engineer Teacher Ambassador Program exists as a paid 

professional development experience designed to increase access to computer science and        

technology for all students and teachers. Approximately, 50 educators from across the United States       

representing a diverse range of grades, regions, and communities will be selected for a two-year 

long commitment.” Mr. Callow started his Teacher Ambassador journey this summer with meetings 

in Seattle, Washington, and he will continue his professional Development with virtual meetings  

every month. Mr. Callow stated that, “I am very grateful and humbled to be a part of this, and I look 

forward to driving the growth of computer science education in Lindenwold.”  

Congratulations to Mr. Callow for being selected to this program, and thank you for sharing all your 

knowledge with the students and staff of the Lindenwold School District.  

The Lindenwold School District would like to give a huge Shout Out to High 

School Physics and Computer Science teacher Mr. Bryan Callow. Mr. Callow 

was chosen to be an Amazon Future Engineer Teacher Ambassador this past 

year. Mr. Callow is the only ambassador to be selected from New Jersey. To be 

considered for this program, Mr. Callow went through an extensive application 

process which included information about himself and the district, short answer 

questions, and a 3-5-minute video. 

https://www.lindenwold.k12.nj.us/
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When a winter storm hits our area, property owners can assist the Borough by adhering to 

the following suggestions: 

1.  The Borough’s initial priority is to clear an access to the primary roads with additional

 passes to push snow to the edge of the street. 
 

2. Try to avoid parking vehicles in the street if possible. 
 

3. BE AWARE THAT WHEN STREETS ARE PLOWED, THE SNOW IS GOING TO GET INTO 

YOUR DRIVEWAY.  If possible, wait until the street is completely cleared before at-

tempting to clear any driveway openings. 
 

4. Do NOT shovel snow into the street.  This can lead to hazards with freezing             

temperatures.  Try to shovel away from the street. 
 

5.  As a safety precaution, please shovel out fire hydrants. 
 

6. The Borough does not shovel sidewalks and cannot clear driveways. They are      

working around the clock to provide the best service to the residents. 
 

7. County roads are maintained by the Camden County Public Works.  If you have    

questions regarding a county road, please call 856-566-2980. 
 

8. We will do our best to keep trash route schedules the same.  For information            

regarding any changes to our schedules, please visit the Borough website or our   

Facebook Page “Lindenwold Public Works.” 
 

     We understand that winter weather can be frustrating and we are empathetic to each  

resident’s particular needs and concerns, so we will do our best to restore the roadways 

to normal conditions as soon as possible. 

 

Only Borough issued carts will be collected.  
 
Carts must be set out on your collection day be-
fore 6:30 a.m. The Carts must be set with the 
wheels and handle facing your home and the 
arrow on lid pointing to the roadway. Lids must 
remain closed for collection.  

Place carts at least 10 feet away from any car and 3 feet from any other 
items like other carts, fences, utility poles, mailboxes or any other items 
that may prevent the automated truck from emptying it.  



LINDENWOLD RECYCLING GUIDE 
LINDENWOLD PUBLIC WORKS FACILITY 

861 Gibbsboro Road ~ Lindenwold, NJ  08021 
856-783-1848 Ext. 659    www.lindenwoldnj.gov

www.facebook.com/lindenwoldpublicworks 

If Collection Day falls on a BOROUGH HOLIDAY, Please call for updated schedule. 
Lindenwold Public Works will be open Mon – Fri, 7 am – 2:30 pm. Closed on Borough Holidays 

RECYCLE 
REGULAR TRASH DAY (Curbside) 

Place in container with blue lid, 3’ from trash container, 
10’ from vehicles 

PAPER, CARDBOARD, CANS, GLASS-ALUMINUM-PLASTIC BOTTLES 

NOT: Mirrors, Aluminum Foil, Aerosol Cans, Ceramics, Toys, Pizza 
Boxes and NO Plastic Trash Bags!! 

SCRAP METAL 
EVERY MONDAY 

Must call D.P.W. prior to date for Pick-Up 

ALL METAL OBJECTS, STOVES, HOT WATER HEATERS, 
REFRIGERATORS, FREEZERS, WASHERS, DRYERS, BICYCLES, ETC. 

CONCRETE & ASPHALT 
EVERY WEDNESDAY 

Must call D.P.W. prior to date for Pick-Up 
STACKED NEATLY AT CURBSIDE OR IN CONTAINER CURBSIDE 

(100 Lbs. max) 

DROP OFF ITEMS 
DROP OFF AT PUBLIC WORKS 

Monday through Friday 7am-2:30pm 

ELECTRONICS 
 

MOTOR OIL 
 

TV’S & ELECTRONICS ARE 
NO LONGER PICKED UP AS 

TRASH 

USED OIL/ANTIFREEZE FROM 
AUTOS, TRUCKS, MOWERS, ETC. 

BATTERIES 
 

CLOTHING/TEXTILES 
CAR & RECHARGEABLE 

BATTERIES ONLY 
GOODWILL DROP-OFF 

CONTAINER 

BULK TRASH (Limit 1 large item per week)
 

EVERY THURSDAY 
Must call D.P.W. prior to date for Pick-Up 

FURNITURE, BEDS, TIRES WITHOUT RIMS, ETC. 
NO BAGS ALLOWED!!

YARD WASTE (Weekly except Nov. & Dec.)
 

EVERY MONDAY (Curbside) 
Place in container with green lid 

MUST FIT IN CART.  NO BAGS OR DIRT. 

BULK YARD WASTE (Except Nov. & Dec.)
 

FIRST MONDAY OF THE MONTH ONLY! 

BRUSH & BRANCHES MUST BE TIED AND STACKED NEATLY IN 6’ 
LENGTHS OR LESS THAT WILL NOT FIT IN GREEN LID CART.  

(Max 2 Cubic Yards) 

LEAVES (Special Pick Up – CURBSIDE)
 

NOVEMBER & DECEMBER, 1ST WEEK OF MAY 
RAKE TO CURBSIDE LOOSE. NO CANS OR BAGS. 
(Green Lid Vegetation Cart during off season ONLY) 

LOGS / STUMPS (12” Diameter or Larger)
 

EVERY THURSDAY 
Must call D.P.W. prior to date for Pick-Up 

STACKED NEATLY CURBSIDE 
(Private Contractors must remove & dispose of debris from site) 

HOUSEHOLD HAZARDOUS WASTE 
 

COUNTY HAS A SPECIAL COLLECTION 
www.camdencounty.com 

CALL (856) 858-5241 FOR MORE INFO 
 

OIL BASED PAINTS, SOLVENTS, THINNERS, PESTICIDES, 
GASOLINE, CLEANING FLUIDS, FLOURESCENT BULBS, ETC. 

(No water based LATEX Paint) 
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Department of Public Works 

BOROUGH OF LINDENWOLD 
861 Gibbsboro Road 

Lindenwold, NJ 08021 
 

  Tel: (856) 783-1848 
Fax: (856) 782-9447 

2023 FALL LEAF COLLECTION PROGRAM 
 

Below is the schedule for this year’s Leaf Collection Program. The schedule is based upon your LEAF      
    SECTION. You will find a list of streets in each LEAF SECTION below. Please refer below to determine     
  what Leaf Section your street is in. Each year, we rotate the schedule by section. This year, Leaf Sections 

      #5 & #7 will be the first to be collected. 
 

                                                            2023 LEAF COLLECTION SCHEDULE 
                                       LEAVES MUST BE RAKED 

              IF YOU RESIDE IN:            TO CURBSIDE BY THE WEEK OF: 
 
              Leaf Section #5………………October 30 
              Leaf Section #7………………October 30 
                                    Leaf Section #2………………November 6 
              Leaf Section #3………………November 13 
                         Leaf Section #1………………November 20 
                         Leaf Section #6………………November 20 
              Leaf Section #4………………November 27 

 
 

 

GUIDELINES FOR LEAF COLLECTION 

 
 
 
 

• There will be NO WEEKLY COLLECTION OF VEGETATION DURING THE MONTHS OF 
NOVEMBER AND DECEMBER. In the event of an emergency (extreme storm damage) please call the 
Public Works Department for special consideration for pickup of vegetation. Regular vegetation will 
resume on the first Monday in January. 

 

• During your scheduled collection period, please have your cars off the street. 
 

• Please have all leaves raked to curbside by the date specified in the above schedule for your Leaf Section. 
NO BAGS PLEASE! Residents who live on the following high traffic streets may bag their leaves: White 
Horse Pike, Berlin Rd, Chews Landing Rd., Blackwood-Clementon Rd., Laurel Rd., and Gibbsboro Rd. 
ONLY. 

 

• If you should see our trucks in your district ahead of schedule, please do not be alarmed. Should our work 
load permit, we may send a crew out early to begin picking up whatever has already been raked to the 
curb, however, all streets will be started on the date specified in the above schedule. 

 

• PLEASE BE PATIENT. Along with equipment failures and weather conditions, we may experience some 
delays. Our commitment is to remove the leaves from your curb as quickly as possible. 

 

• Please do not mix any vegetation (logs and branches) in with your leaves. We will be unable to collect 
any leaves which are mixed with other material. You may however, MIX JUST GRASS CLIPPINGS 
WITH LEAVES. 

 

• There will be a Spring Collection of leaves during the first week of May. Leaves must be 
raked to curbside loosely. NO BAGS PLEASE. 

 
 

http://www.lindenwoldnj.gov/public-works
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LEAF SECTIONS #1 & #6 LEAF SECTION #2 (Continued) LEAF SECTION #4 (Continued) 
   
Aston Martin Drive W. Maple Avenue Elm Court 
W. Atlantic Avenue W. Park Avenue (E. Atlantic to Stone) Even #s Gibbsboro Road 
Bentley Road Oak Lane Hawthorne Avenue (#500-600) 
Blackwood Clementon Road Pierce Avenue Holland Avenue (E. Linden to E. Myrtle) 
Carver Avenue State Avenue Holly Avenue 
Central Avenue Even # White Horse Pike Irving Avenue 
Chews Landing Road White Horse-Clementon Road Jackson Avenue 
Columbia Avenue Whitman Avenue Jefferson Avenue 
Cottage Avenue Wood Street Odd #s E. Linden Avenue 
Crossing Ways Stone Road Lowell Street 
Delahaye Avenue  Myrtle Avenue 
Earl Avenue LEAF SECTION #3 Myrtle Court 
1st through 10th Avenues  Norcross Avenue 
Glen Alpine Court Beechwood Avenue Oak Avenue & Street 
Healey Place N. Berlin Road (E. Linden to Pinelawn) Roosevelt Avenue 
Hill Avenue Bryant Avenue E. Scott Avenue 
Homesite Avenue S. Carlton Avenue Spruce Avenue 
Jaguar Avenue Cleveland Avenue Vassey Avenue 
Joel Court Emerson Street (E. Linden to Walnut) Odd #s W.H.P. (E. Linden to Gibbsboro) 
Lake Boulevard Fairmount Avenue Wilson Avenue 
Lancia Place Hawthorne Avenue (E. Linden to Locust)  
Laurel Road Highland Avenue LEAF SECTIONS #5 & #7 
Laurel Landing Road Holland Avenue (E. Linden to Pinelawn)  
Manor Landing Road Irving Avenue (E. Linden to Maple) Aman Avenue & Aman Place 
Mercedes Avenue Locust Avenue Andrea Avenue 
Miller Avenue Lowell Street (E. Linden to Maple) Arlington Avenue 
Monroe Avenue Even #s E. Linden (WHP to Whittier) Ashbourne Avenue 
Park Avenue (Chews to W. Atlantic) Madison Avenue Aston Avenue 
Parker Avenue E. Maple Avenue Bangor Avenue 
Pinegrove Court Oakland Avenue Bilper Avenue 
Pinehurst Court E. Park Avenue Bosworth Avenue 
Robert Avenue Pinelawn Avenue Brighton Avenue 
Scott Avenue Shadyside Avenue Chatham Avenue 
Spring Garden Street South Avenue Colonial Square Drive & Place 
Tavistock Court Taylor Street (E. Linden to Locust) Concord Avenue 
Thunderbird Avenue Walnut Avenue Countiss Avenue 
Wade Avenue N. White Horse Pike Crowland Avenue 
Wallace Avenue Whittier Avenue N. & S. Cuthbert Drives 
Wayne Road & Court  Dale Place 
Wilkinson Avenue LEAF SECTION #4 Derby Avenue 
Woodland Avenue  Egg Harbor Road 
Wright Avenue S. Berlin Road Gibbsboro Road 
 N. Carlton Avenue Jeanette Avenue 
 Cedar Avenue Kennedy Avenue 
 Charles Avenue Rosamond Avenue 
LEAF SECTION #2 Chestnut Avenue Sussex Avenue 
 Cooper Avenue Sutton Avenue 
E. Atlantic Ave (W. Linden to Columbia) Cypress Avenue United States Avenue 
Columbia Ave (E. Atlantic to Stone Rd) Emerson Avenue (#300 – 600) Victoria Place 
W. Elm Avenue/Hidden Drive Elizabeth Avenue White Horse Pike 
W. Linden Avenue E. Elm Avenue Winthrop Avenue 
 
 



Winter Termination Program
If you are having trouble paying your residential electric, sewer and water service bills this winter, the NJ 
Department of Community Affairs has a program to protect you from having these utilities turned off from 

November 15 through March 15
Who is Eligible? 
You qualify for protection during this period if you are being helped by one of the programs listed below:
• Federal Home Energy Assistance Program (HEAP)
• Temporary Assistance to Needy Families (TANF)
• Federal Supplemental Security Income (SSI)
• Pharmaceutical Assistance to the Aged and Disabled (PAAD)
• General Assistance (GA) benefits
• Universal Service Fund (USF)
• Low-income Household Water Assistance Program
• Lifeline Credit Program

OR
You are unable to pay your utility bills because of circumstances beyond your control such as
unemployment, illness, medically related expenses, recent death of an immediate family member,
and any other circumstances, which might cause financial hardship.

What do you have to do? 
1. If you qualify for protection from shut-off during this period, you should contact your utility

company to advise the company that  you are eligible for coverage under the State’s Winter
Termination    Program.  You should also pay as much as you can on your bill(s)  during the winter.

2. Customers also have the option to complete the following Self-Certification form and provide this
form to their utility company as a way of notifying the company of their eligibility for protection.
When using the Self-Certification form it is recommended that a copy of the form be retained for
one’s personal records.  Click here for the Self-Certification Form

Please note that completion and submission of the Self-Certification form to your utility company is NOT 
required in order to receive protection under the Winter Termination Program.  Protection under the Winter 
Termination Program can be obtained by verbally advising your utility company(ies) of your eligibility or 
by submitting this Self-Certification form to the utility company. In either case, please contact your utility 
company’s customer service number to report your eligibility and/or learn how it wishes to receive the Self-
Certification form.  You should also log onto DCAid:  https://dcaid.dca.nj.gov/en-US/are-you-eligible  or contact 
NJ211 at 211 or 1-877-652-1148 for possible assistance with your utilities.
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https://www.nj.gov/dca/divisions/dhcr/forms/docs/Self_Cert_for_WTP.pdf

